## The Peeler Family

## Maintenance for Missions, Ministries and Local Churches

February 2004

Dear Friends,

We have certainly hit the ground running this past month. We were in Wilson, NC for a missions conference and I was able to stay a couple of extra days to help the pastor with some work on his home. This was a tremendous time. The Lord worked in a miraculous way and two Latino men were saved. These men came to the service after being invited by the assistant pastor. They did not speak very much English but the Lord sent a retired missionary that had spent many years in Mexico to the service that night. He was able to translate so these men could hear the gospel and be saved! God is so good!

Winter candidate school was a great blessing. We both learned so much from those that have been on the field a long time. Two other churches had us in their services and the Lord blessed those meetings as well. I am beginning to fill my calendar for the year. Please pray that God will have His way in the meetings to come.

There are several special prayer requests that we would like to have you remember. The most immediate need is to have more supporting churches. We also have a need for a small travel trailer. This would be of help as we begin to spend time working with ministries here in the states and relieve the burden of housing us while we help. We are also looking for a good used car for our daughter to use to travel to school. The vehicle we have now has close to 200,000 miles on it. I have some funds set aside for this but need God's mind about finding just the right vehicle.

Thanks to all those that pray for us and write to us. God uses the prayers of His people to uphold us. We love you all and pray for you regularly.

In His Service.

Jack, Melinda - Diana Jack, Melinda and Diana

Address: 120 Folkstone Court, Easley, SC 29640 E-mail: jackmpeeler@yahoo.com